Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Pharmacy has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Andrew Suslak on November 27, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 49, No. 239, of the December 12, 2023, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a Declaratory Statement from the Board regarding Chapter 64B16, F.A.C., and asked the question, “Under Chapter 64B16, Florida Administrative Code, or any other applicable regulation, can a Florida pharmacist convert a prescription for a non-controlled substance originally written for a 30-day supply with 11 refills to a prescription for a 90-day supply with 3 refills without receiving additional prescriber authorization?” The Board of Pharmacy considered the petition at duly-noticed public meeting held on February 22, 2024, in St. Petersburg, Florida. After discussion of the petition, the Board found that the petition is not in substantial compliance with the provisions of Section 120.565, Florida Statutes, and Rule 28-105.002, Florida Administrative Code, because the petition fails to identify a particular statutory provision, agency rule, or agency order that Petitioner seeks the agency’s opinion on. Therefore, the Petition for Declaratory Statement is denied, and no Declaratory Statement is issued by the Board in response to the petition. The final order was filed on April 3, 2024.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Ashleigh Irving, Acting Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258 or by email at info@floridaspharmacy.gov.
